
 

 

 

 

 

 
CROESYCEILIOG AND LLANYRAFON COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

CYNGOR CYMUNED CROESYCEILIOG a LLANYRAFON 
Caring for the Community 

 
MINUTES OF MEETING 

BUSINESS PLANNING COMMITTEE  
WEDNESDAY 14th April  2021 AT 6.00PM 

 
Present:   
 
Cllr S Matthews (Chair)  
Cllr  D Dewar 

      Cllr C Crick 
      Cllr J Gauden 
       
 
Adrian Isaacs, Clerk 
Kelly Lewis , Administrator   
 

   
1. Apologies 

Apologies were received from Cllr’s Clark,  Rappell , Evans & Davies 
 

2. Declarations of Interest 
 
Cllr  J Gauden – TCBC Member 
 

3. 
 
 
 

Minutes of Business Planning Committee Meeting 10th March  2021 
Members received and considered the Minutes of the BPC Meeting 10th  February  2021.  
RESOLVED: Members approved the Minutes  

 
4. 
 
 
 
 

Matters Arising  
 

- Boating Lake Proposals  
Cllr’s Matthews & Dewar , with Clerk , met TCBC & agreed tree planting scheme for Autumn. 
TCBC to consult internally & add project to forward plan. 
 The Clerk is to seek the views of TCBC about the previous idea to create  an orchard 

   
- Community Hub 

The Clerk referred to a request from Aneurin Bevan UHB to attend the May meeting of Council . 
As part of the Covid Recovery Plan they want to establish a number of community hubs, 
 

- Update from the Hwb 
The Clerk is to locate the previous update for Cllr Crick . 
 

  
5. 
 
 
 
 
 

New Changing Rooms at  Woodland Road  
 
The Clerk had received the following update from Croesyceiliog RFC : 
 
( a ) The full planning application has now been submitted  
 
( b )  The only additional item TCBC require is a further survey to meet the sustainable drainage 
requirements . 
 
 



 

 

 

The Clerk is to request a copy of the plans . 
 
 

6. Post Office – Edlogan Square  
 

The Committee recognised the benefits to the community & the risks in providing financial support 
to a private business. 
This matter is to be referred to Council. 

 
7. Facebook Requests  

 
( a ) Parking on grass verges  
A facebook post is to be drafted in consultation with the Chair  explaining the Council’s position , 
namely  : 

- The Council is aware of the seriousness of this issue & its magnitude  
- The need for a long term solution  
- The views of TCBC are to be sought  

 
 ( b ) Additional Litter Bin 
Cllr Dewar is to visit the proposed location. 

 
 

8. Business Plan 21/22  
Residents views are to be sought via both Facebook & the Website  
A workshop is to held in the second week of May to which all Members will be invited. 

 
 

9. Review of Project Plan 
 
The updates to the business plan were noted : 
 
Tree planting on the Highway – Cllr Crick explained this will be in the Autumn 
Tree Planting by Bron Afon – expected to be completed before end of April  
The e-mail from Cllr Gauden about tree & flower planting is to be included on the agenda of the 
May meeting . 
Cllr Gauden is to provide the Clerk with contact details for a Bron Afon officer to attend a future 
meeting of the Committee. 
 
 

 
                                             

  
  

 
 

  


